
Wednesday, January 1, 2003 
 
POWER OUTAGE    All Types                  JAN 1 2003-Wednesday 03-01-01-00007 
   Location:    CAMPUS WIDE - ENTIRE CAMPUS 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Received a power bump throughout campus.  All power and alarms are 
operational at this time.  Unknown what caused the power bump.  Advised 
Maintenance of same. 



Thursday, January 2, 2003 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing PropertJAN 2 2003-Thursday 03-01-02-00027 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP’s husband has lost a pair of eyeglasses with light metal frames 
in Case Center between the Post Office and the 2nd floor lounge area. 
 
MEDICAL    Medical Assistance Calls         JAN 2 2003-Thursday 03-01-02-00028 
   Location:    BARRETT CENTER - CONFERENCE ROOM                030002 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP injured her forehead.  Medical attention at scene sufficient.  A 
Skidmore College Accident Report filled out. 



Friday, January 3, 2003 
 
ACCIDENT    Accident -- Other                 JAN 3 2003-Friday 03-01-03-00050 
   Location:    PENFIELD FIRE LANE -                            030003 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports that he had fallen on the walkway between Kimball and 
Penfield hitting his head, right arm, shoulder and back.  A Skidmore College 
Accident Report was filled out and RP was transported to Wilton Medical Arts 
for further medical evaluation per Health Services. 



Saturday, January 4, 2003 



Sunday, January 5, 2003 
 
FIRE ALARM    Fire Alarm -- Other             JAN 5 2003-Sunday 03-01-05-00097 
   Location:    TANG TEACHING MUSEUM - LOOP 009 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Fire trouble alarm in the building would not reset. Advised the 
Building Director who responded to campus. Alarm would not reset, nothing 
found.  Vendor to be notified in the am. 



Monday, January 6, 2003 



Tuesday, January 7, 2003 
 
AGGRAVATED HARASSMEN   240.30/31pl MechanicalJAN 7 2003-Tuesday 03-01-07-00142 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - ANTI-GAY GRAFFETI               030004 
 
   Summary: RP brought down a pamphlet that was taped to her door with a 
derogatory message on it.  Investigation continues. 



Wednesday, January 8, 2003 
 
ANIMALS    Animals -- All Types            JAN 8 2003-Wednesday 03-01-08-00152 
   Location:    MAPLE APARTMENTS -  
  Disposition:  Case Closed 
 
   Summary: RP requests that an Officer assist Maintenance with removing a 
squirrel from the kitchen.  Disp. Officer who reports they are unable to get 
squirrel at this time and maintenance will call when they have the trap to get 
back into the building. 
 
LARCENY   155.25/42pl From Buildings       JAN 8 2003-Wednesday 03-01-08-00156 
   Location:    NORTH HALL - FACILITIES SERVICES                030005 
 
   Summary: RP reports $4.00 removed from a desk.  Disp. Officer who filed a 
report of incident.  Case closed pending further leads. 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing ProperJAN 8 2003-Wednesday 03-01-08-00160 
   Location:    SCRIBNER LIBRARY - LOST MASTER LIBRARY KEY 
 
   Summary: RP called Campus Safety from home to report that she thinks she 
lost her key to the library.  Officer checked her office and the area around 
her office and did not locate the key.  RP stated that she had already notified 
the College Librarian.  NOTE:  On 01/09/03 RP called Campus Safety to state the 
Key had been found. 



Thursday, January 9, 2003 
 
DISORDERLY CONDUCT   240.20pl Causes Public JAN 9 2003-Thursday 03-01-09-00165 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - POSSIBLE FIGHT 
  Disposition:  Case closed. 
 
   Summary: Received a call stating his roommates were fighting in a 1st floor 
room. Disp. Officer who reports finding nobody fighting and interviewed 
occupants of surrounding rooms who stated they had heard no commotion.  
Possible prank call. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                JAN 9 2003-Thursday 03-01-09-00166 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - FRONT DOOR PROPPED 
  Disposition:  Case closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer found the front door propped open with a rock.  The rock 
was removed and the door secured. 
 
LARCENY   155.25/42pl From Buildings        JAN 9 2003-Thursday 03-01-09-00168 
   Location:    NORTH HALL - MISSING TOOLS                      030006 
 
   Summary: RP called to report some missing tools belonging to the outside 
contracting plumbers working in North Hall.  Disp. Officers to investigate. 
 
ACCIDENT    Property Damage Auto Accident   JAN 9 2003-Thursday 03-01-09-00173 
   Location:    PALAMOUNTAIN LOT - VEHICLE HIT IN LOT           030007 
 
   Summary: RP reports that her vehicle was struck while parked in Palamountain 
Lot.  Disp. Officer who filed a report of incident and took photos of the 
damage.  RP further states that she found a note on her vehicle from the person 
who caused the damage and will take care of the rest of the matter herself. 



Friday, January 10, 2003 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property             JAN 10 2003-Friday 03-01-10-00195 
   Location:    TANG TEACHING MUSEUM - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP brought in a scarf and umbrella that were found at the Tang 
Museum.  Items were tagged, bagged, and placed in lost and found. 



Saturday, January 11, 2003 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing ProperJAN 11 2003-Saturday 03-01-11-00220 
   Location:    ROUNDS HALL - ROOM                              030008 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP stated her belongings were removed from her room.  Disp. Officer 
and interviewed Housekeeping Supervisor who stated he authorized his personnel 
to remove the belongings, some of which were found in the trash bins.  RP to 
follow-up with Residential Life and the Housekeeping Department on Monday. 



Sunday, January 12, 2003 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 12 2003-Sunday 03-01-12-00236 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - NOISE VIOLATION                  030010 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports while on patrol he noted loud music coming from the 
basement of Kimball Hall. Upon investigating further he discovered other 
college violations in progress.  All persons present identified and advised of 
NYS Law as well as College Policy regarding the consumption of alcohol by 
persons under age 21, of College Policy regarding noise levels, and that a 
report of incident would be forwarded to proper College Authority for further 
follow-up if necessary. 



Monday, January 13, 2003 
 
LARCENY   155.25/42pl From Buildings         JAN 13 2003-Monday 03-01-13-00264 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - 1ST FLOOR BASKETBALL CT         030013 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP sent an email that the Skidmore banner is missing from the 
basketball court on the 1st floor of the Sports Center.  Disp. Officer to 
investigate. 
 
ACCIDENT    Personal Injury Auto Accident    JAN 13 2003-Monday 03-01-13-00267 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER LOT - PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT    030014 
 
   Summary: RP called to report a two-vehicle accident.  Disp. Officer and 
notified SSPD.  Officer reports that one of the people involved has been 
transported to Saratoga ER via a friend to be checked out for a possible hand 
injury.  SSPD and Campus Safety Officers filed a report of incident and took 
photos at the scene. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor           JAN 13 2003-Monday 03-01-13-00271 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - FACULTY LOUNGE 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Accessed the Faculty Staff lounge for Maintenance to investigate a 
propane or gas odor. 



Tuesday, January 14, 2003 
 
LARCENY   155.25/42pl From Buildings        JAN 14 2003-Tuesday 03-01-14-00287 
   Location:    SURREY INN - LARCENY                            030015 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP reports an envelope that contained money is missing from the 
Surrey.  Disp. Officer.  Investigation continues. 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing PropertJAN 14 2003-Tuesday 03-01-14-00295 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - LOST RING                       030016 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called the office to report that a female has dropped her 
mother’s ring in the snow on the walkway leading up to the front door of the 
Sports Center.  Disp. Officer who searched the area and could not locate the 
ring.  If located, contact Campus Safety at x5567 immediately. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Non CriminJAN 14 2003-Tuesday 03-01-14-00296 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - DRINKING IN LOUNGE AREA        030017 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports unknown male subjects consuming alcohol in the 1st floor 
lounge area.  Disp. Officer who reports responding to the area, which was clear 
of people at this time.  RP states she is aware of who the persons were. A-line 
to watch over area. 



Wednesday, January 15, 2003 
 
CRIMINAL MISCHIEF   145.00/12 Pl IntentionJAN 15 2003-Wednesday 03-01-15-00299 
   Location:    MOORE HALL - HOLE IN WALL                       030018 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer reports finding a hole in the sheetrock wall on the 3rd 
floor of Moore Hall.  Disp. Officer who took photos of the damage.  No known 
witnesses to this incident.  Case closed pending further developments. 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing PropeJAN 15 2003-Wednesday 03-01-15-00308 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - LOST CELL PHONE 
  Disposition:  Case closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports loosing her cell phone in the Sports Center last night 
(01/14/03).  Contact Campus Safety at x5567 if the phone is turned in. 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing PropeJAN 15 2003-Wednesday 03-01-15-00309 
   Location:    CAMPUS WIDE - LOST PEARL EARRING 
  Disposition:  Case closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports loosing a pearl earring last evening in the vicinity of 
Starbuck Center.  Contact Campus Safety at x5567 if it is found. 
 
LARCENY   155.25/42pl From Motor Vehicle  JAN 15 2003-Wednesday 03-01-15-00315 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER LOT -                             030020 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP states person(s) unknown took his briefcase from the front seat 
of his vehicle while it was parked in the Sports Center Parking Lot this am.  
Disp. Officer.  Investigation continues. 



Thursday, January 16, 2003 
 
ACCIDENT    Accident -- Other              JAN 16 2003-Thursday 03-01-16-00342 
   Location:    SCRIBNER VILLAGE -                              030022 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called stating a female student has just fallen down the stairs.  
Disp. Officers and contacted E911 for an ambulance.  Officers report locating 
the student, who is conscious and alert, and believes she injured her tailbone 
but refused any medical attention. 



Friday, January 17, 2003 
 
CAMPUS SAFETY ASSIST    Assistance Provided -JAN 17 2003-Friday 03-01-17-00385 
   Location:    SCRIBNER VILLAGE - VEHICLE OFF ROAD 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a vehicle has slid off the road at the north entrance to 
the village.  Vehicle is unregistered with the college and no one is around.  
Officer stayed with the vehicle to ensure that no one else slides into it.  
Phone call received from driver stating she is a delivery driver for 
Esperanto’s and will be returning to get the vehicle back on the road.  She 
states the vehicle started to overheat and she tried to pull over and then slid 
into the snow bank.  2319 hours:  Subject returned and vehicle was pulled back 
onto the road by another vehicle.  No damage to vehicle or college property. 
 
ACCIDENT    Property Damage Auto Accident    JAN 17 2003-Friday 03-01-17-00391 
   Location:    SCRIBNER VILLAGE - AUTO ACCIDENT                030023 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP in the office to file a report of a property damage auto 
accident, which occurred at approximately 2100 hours this evening on the 
slippery roads.  Disp. Officer who filed a report of incident and took photos 
of the damage. 



Saturday, January 18, 2003 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 18 2003-Saturday 03-01-18-00428 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - PROPPED EXIT DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer found the exterior door propped open on the north side of 
Kimball.  Door secured. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 18 2003-Saturday 03-01-18-00429 
   Location:    PENFIELD HALL - PROPPED EXTERIOR DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer found the west side exterior doors propped open.  Door 
secured. 



Sunday, January 19, 2003 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol SkateboardiJAN 19 2003-Sunday 03-01-19-00459 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - BY BLEACHERS 
  Disposition:  Case Unfounded 
 
   Summary: RP stated there were 2 skateboarders outside of the Sports Center.  
Disp. Officer who reports the call was unfounded.  No one in the area. 
 
FIRE ALARM    Fire Alarm -- Other            JAN 19 2003-Sunday 03-01-19-00472 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - ZONE 5                         030027 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Fire alarm sounded for McClellan.  Disp. all Officers, Maintenance, 
and notified SSFD.  Officer reports person(s) unknown activated a second floor 
pull station for unknown reasons.  Apparent maliciously pulled alarm. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 19 2003-Sunday 03-01-19-00476 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - LOUD NOISE 
  Disposition:  Case Closed 
 
   Summary: RP reported loud noise coming from a party in a 4th floor room of 
Tower. Officer responded and advised the occupants/visitors to turn down the 
music. All complied without further incident. 



Monday, January 20, 2003 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor           JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-18-00478 
   Location:    PENFIELD HALL - SUSPICIOUS ODOR                 030031 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP requests an Officer for a suspicious odor coming from a 1st floor 
room.  Disp. Officers who report finding a beer pong table with numerous empty 
alcohol containers scattered around the room.  The room resident was the only 
person present at this time and was advised of NYS Law as well as College 
Policy regarding the use/consumption of alcohol by persons under age 21 and 
that a report of incident would be forwarded to proper College Authority for 
further follow-up if necessary. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor           JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00477 
   Location:    SKIDMORE HALL - STRANGE ODOR                    030030 
  Disposition:  Case closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called to report a strange odor in the hallway, coming from a 1st 
floor room. Disp. Officers. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00482 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - REAR DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports finding the rear door of the Sports Center propped open.  
Officer secured the door. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00483 
   Location:    HOWE HALL - GRAY FIRE DOORS 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports finding the gray fire doors at the rear of Howe propped 
open with a rock.  The rock was removed and the building secured. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00484 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - FRONT DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports the front door of Kimball propped open with a rock.  The 
rock was removed and the building secured. 
 
ACCIDENT    Property Damage Auto Accident    JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00487 
   Location:    SCRIBNER VILLAGE - LOWER ROAD                   030033 
  Disposition:  Case closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports witnessing a vehicle hitting another vehicle in Scribner 
Village.  Disp. Officer who interviewed RP as well as the driver of the 
offending vehicle.  The owners of the other two vehicles involved were called 
to the scene and all agreed to take care of things among themselves.  All 
involved declined police involvement at this time. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Non CriminaJAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00488 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - BASEMENT                         030038 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer saw 4-6 people, believed to be students, drinking in the 
basement of Kimball Dorm.  All subjects fled the area upon observing the 
Officer. 



Monday, January 20, 2003 Con’t. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor           JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00489 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - ODOR OF MARIJUANA                030034 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer smelled an odor of marijuana by room in Kimball Dorm.  
Officer knocked on the door, was admitted entry, identified all persons inside 
the room and advised them of the purpose of his visit.  An odor of marijuana 
was detected inside the room and a rolled up towel was observed at the base of 
the door; however, no marijuana was found in plain sight and all involved 
denied any use of illegal substances.  Officer found incense which were 
confiscated and all advised of NYS Law as well as College Policy regarding the 
use/possession of illegal substances and that a report of this incident would 
be forwarded to proper College Authority. 
 
FIRE    Non Criminal -- All Types            JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00502 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - CARDBOARD ON FIRE 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called stating she smells something burning.  Advised all 
Officers and Maintenance.  Officer found a piece of cardboard burning outside 
of the door to the parking lot.  Cardboard extinguished.  No one in the area.  
Officers report all ok at this time. 
 
COMPLAINTS    Miscellaneous Complaints       JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00503 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - GLASS ON FLOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP in office to report he returned to campus after break and found 
broken glass on the floor of his room.  Disp. officer. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00509 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - DOOR FOUND PROPPED 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP found the back door of McClellan propped open with a board.  The 
board was removed and the building secured. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00514 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - PROPPED DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer found the Tower lot door of Kimball propped open with a 
rock.  The rock was removed and the door secured. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property             JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00526 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - FOUND PROPERTY 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP turned over earring found in Tower.  Item was tagged, bagged, 
and placed in lost and found. 



Monday, January 20, 2003 Con’t. 
 

SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor           JAN 20 2003-Monday 03-01-20-00531 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - SUSPICIOUS ODOR                  030037 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a suspicious odor 2nd floor of Kimball.  Disp. Officer 
who reports no problems found in the suspected room; however, a neighboring 
room was loud.  Officers knocked on the door, were asked to come in and 
observed several students with a bottle of liquor.  The room occupant took 
responsibility for the gathering and alcohol and was advised of NYS Law as well 
as College Policy regarding the underage consumption/possession of alcohol and 
that a report of incident would be forwarded to proper College Authority. 



Tuesday, January 21, 2003 
 
CAMPUS SAFETY ASSIST    Escorts - All Types JAN 21 2003-Tuesday 03-01-21-00537 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - ESCORT 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP escorted employee from Cyber Cafe to her car. 
 
ANIMALS    Animals -- All Types             JAN 21 2003-Tuesday 03-01-21-00547 
   Location:    CASE CENTER LOADING DOCK - IN DUMPSTER 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP request an Officer as she has found a small yellow tiger cat in 
the dumpster at Case loading dock.  Disp. Officer who brought the cat to the 
Campus Safety Office where the Animal Control Officer picked it up and took it 
to Saratoga county Animal Shelter.  Skidmore Employees expressed interest in 
adopting the animal and were informed of the proper procedure to do so. 
 
ACCIDENT    Personal Injury Auto Accident   JAN 21 2003-Tuesday 03-01-21-00548 
   Location:    OFF CAMPUS -                          030039 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called stating there is a car accident off campus and believes a 
Skidmore Student is involved.  Disp. Officer who reports Student involved and 
has been transported to ER via ambulance.  Notified proper Authorities on 
campus. 
 
ACCIDENT    Property Damage Auto Accident   JAN 21 2003-Tuesday 03-01-21-00551 
   Location:    CASE ROADWAY -                                  030040 
  Disposition:  Case Closed 
 
   Summary: RP reports a two-vehicle accident had just occurred on Case Roadway 
at the intersection of the Perimeter Road. Both vehicles are currently in West 
Lot C.  Disp. Officer and contacted SSPD.  Both agencies filed a report of 
incident.  Officer took photos of the damage.  No personal injuries reported. 
 
FIRE ALARM    Accidental Fire Alarm         JAN 21 2003-Tuesday 03-01-21-00570 
   Location:    WILMARTH HALL - FIRE ALARM                      030042 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Fire alarm received for Wilmarth.  Dispatched all Officers, 
Maintenance and advised SSFD.  Officers report the alarm was due to burnt 
popcorn on the 3rd floor. 



Wednesday, January 22, 2003 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol ViolatioJAN 22 2003-Wednesday 03-01-22-00576 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - NOISE COMPLAINT                  030043 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports noise complaint from a 1st floor room.  Disp. Officers 
who report no noise upon their arrival, however, three males were exiting the 
area acting suspicious.  Officer stopped the subjects, identified them as 
Skidmore students and observed that one of the trio was in possession of a 
bong. The bong was confiscated and the student advised of NYS Law as well as 
College Policy regarding the use/possession of illegal substances and that a 
report of incident would be forwarded to proper College Authority for further 
follow-up if necessary.  The room occupants were advised of the noise complaint 
and stated they would remain quiet for the rest of the night. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property          JAN 22 2003-Wednesday 03-01-22-00583 
   Location:    PALAMOUNTAIN LOT - EXTENSION LOT 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP brought in a cell phone found in Palamountain Extension Lot.  
Notified owner that her phone is at Campus Safety.  ADDED:  Owner in office at 
this time and claimed the phone.  A found property receipt was filled out and 
signed. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property          JAN 22 2003-Wednesday 03-01-22-00585 
   Location:    CASE CENTER LOT - PARKING LOT 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer brought in a mouse pad with a picture of children on it, 
which he found in Case Center parking lot.  A campus wide email was sent in an 
attempt to contact the owner.  Item was tagged and place in lost and found. 



Thursday, January 23, 2003 
 
CAMPUS SAFETY ASSIST    Escorts - All TypesJAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00620 
   Location:    CASE CENTER LOT - ESCORT TO CAR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Escorted Employee from the Cyber Cafe to her car. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00622 
   Location:    HOWE DORMITORY - SECURED DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: While on rounds RP found a door in Howe propped with a rock.  The 
rock was removed and the door secured. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00623 
   Location:    VILLAGE APARTMENTS - OPEN FRONT DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports finding the front door to a village apartment left open.  
Officer secured the door after checking the apartment. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property           JAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00632 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP brought in a dorm key and Skidmore whistle on a Skidmore key 
chain and black design lariat, which she found at the Sports Center.  Item was 
tagged, bagged and placed in lost and found. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property           JAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00633 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - ATM MACHINE 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports finding an ATM card left in the ATM Machine at Case 
Center.  Disp. Officer.  RP advised officer that the machine was beeping and 
was waiting for the next transaction on the card. RP removed the card and 
brought it to the Café to be picked up by Campus Safety.  Owner contacted and 
will pick up the card. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor         JAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00636 
   Location:    MOORE HALL - ROOM                               030046 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP states there is an odor of marijuana on the 3rd floor of Moore 
Hall.  Disp. Officer.  Officer reports locating the room in question, knocking 
on the door and being admitted entry.  Officer noted a fan in the window and 
detecting a strong odor of marijuana inside the room but did not observe 
anything in plain sight.  Occupant inside the room was identified and advised 
of NYS Law as well as College Policy regarding the use/possession of illegal 
substances and that a report of incident would be forwarded to proper College 
Authority for further follow-up if necessary. 
 
 



Thursday, January 23, 2003 Con’t. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol ViolationJAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00662 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - PARTY                            030047 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a party taking place on the 3rd floor and she needs 
assistance to break it up.  Disp. officer who reports knocking on the door, 
being admitted entry, and observing 17 people inside the room with several 
partially consumed bottles of alcohol.  Officer reports while identifying all 
present, one person (later found to be underage) continued to consume alcohol.  
The room occupant took responsibility for the alcohol, which he dumped out at 
the Officer’s request.  All were advised a report of incident would be 
forwarded to proper College Authority and of NYS Law as well as College Policy 
regarding the consumption/possession of alcohol by persons under age 21. 
 
LARCENY   155.25/42pl From Buildings       JAN 23 2003-Thursday 03-01-23-00663 
   Location:    WILMARTH HALL - LARCENY FROM MACHINE            030048 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports that the candy machine on the 1st floor has been 
vandalized.  Disp. officer who filed a report of incident.  There are no known 
witnesses to this incident at this time.  Case closed pending further 
developments. 



Friday, January 24, 2003 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00667 
   Location:    PENFIELD HALL - FRONT DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports the front door to Penfield propped open with a trashcan.  
The trashcan was removed and the building secured. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00672 
   Location:    HOWE HALL - FRONT DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports finding the front door to Howe propped open with a rock.  
The rock was removed and the building secured. 
 
ANIMALS    Animals -- All Types              JAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00684 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - LOADING DOCK AREA 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called requesting an Officer come to Case loading dock, as there 
are two kittens there that are stuck in the Food Services cage area.  Disp. 
Officer who removed the kittens and contacted SSPD to pick them up.  Animal 
Control Officer picked up kittens and took them to the animal shelter. 
 
AGGRAVATED HARASSMEN   240.30/31pl MechanicalJAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00685 
   Location:    STARBUCK CENTER -                         030050 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP called requesting an Officer as they have been receiving several 
disturbing phone calls from an ex-student.  Disp. Officer.  Investigation 
continues. 
 
SOLICITATION    Soliciting On Campus         JAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00688 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - 2ND FLOOR                        030051 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP states there is someone soliciting for Pizza Hut on the 2nd floor 
of Kimball.  Disp. Officer who reports locating one individual, identified him, 
and escorted him from the building.  The subject was advised to seek prior 
permission from the Dean of Student Affairs Offices and to cease his practice 
until such permission is granted.  He was further advised to leave campus and 
not return unless escorted by a member of the College Community or be subject 
to arrest for trespass. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property             JAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00691 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER LOT - WOMEN'S SILVER BRACLET 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: A bracelet was found in Tower Lot.  Item was tagged, bagged, and 
placed in lost and found. 
 
 



Friday, January 24, 2003 Con’t. 
 
LIQUOR LAW VIOLATION   65 Abc  Law Underage PJAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00701 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN DORMITORY -MCCLELLAN                  030053 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called to report an alcohol game going on in a 2nd floor 
unoccupied room.  Disp. Officers who report locating 4 subjects inside the room 
with the door opened and observed several cups of alcohol along with several 
empty and partially full cans of alcohol throughout the room and a beer pong 
table set up.  All subjects were identified as Students and advised of NYS Law 
as well as College Policy regarding the consumption/possession of alcohol by 
persons under age 21 and that a report of incident would be forwarded to proper 
College Authority for further follow-up if necessary.  All students left the 
area after dismantling the beer pong table and the room was secured. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 24 2003-Friday 03-01-24-00710 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - LOUD PARTY                      030054 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a loud party taking place on the 4th floor.  Disp. 
Officers who report interviewing RP.  RP states the residents and their guests 
had already vacated the area, but did dumped out all remaining alcohol at RP’s 
request.  Officers were unable to locate the occupants at this time to 
interview.  RP will prepare a report for staff. 



Saturday, January 25, 2003 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00712 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - SECURED DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: While on patrol RP secured a propped door in the rear of McClellan 
hall facing the fire lane near Skidmore Hall. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00713 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - SECURED DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: While on patrol Officer found the front door of Kimball Hall 
propped open and secured it. 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing ProperJAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00718 
   Location:    SKIDMORE BUS - LOST EARRING 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called to report that she may have lost an earring on the 
Skidmore bus.  Disp. Officer who check with the driver and on the bus and found 
nothing. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol ViolationJAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00719 
   Location:    WILMARTH HALL - LOUD MUSIC 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer responded to a 3rd floor room in Wilmarth for the sound of 
loud music.  Upon arrival Officer asked the residents of the room to turn down 
the music and the occupants complied. 
 
CAMPUS SAFETY ASSIST    Escorts - All TypesJAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00721 
   Location:    CASE CENTER LOT - ESCORT 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Escorted employee to his car from the Cyber Café. 
 
CAMPUS SAFETY ASSIST    911 Calls          JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00728 
   Location:    RIDING STABLES - FALL FROM HORSE INJURY         030055 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called from the Stables requested an ambulance for a rider who 
had fallen and injured their back.  911 notified and Officer dispatched.  
Officer reports a student had fallen from her horse and complained of back 
pain.  Student was transported to Saratoga ER via ambulance. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY    Suspicious Activity JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00729 
   Location:    SKIDMORE HALL - MALE SELLING PIZZA 
 
   Summary: Received a call regarding a male selling pizza in the dorm.  Disp. 
Officers who report person was gone upon their arrival. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor         JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00731 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - ODOR                            030056 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called office reporting a strange odor on her floor.  Disp. 
Officer who reports finding that a hat had been placed over a pole lamp and 
started smoldering.  Hat was removed and placed in water.  All is okay at this 
time. 
 



Saturday, January 25, 2003 Con’t. 
 
TRESPASS   140.05/17pl Enters Without PermiJAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00735 
   Location:    SKIDMORE HALL FIRE LANE - ROOM                  030057 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP stated a male was soliciting in the dorm.  Disp. Officer who 
reports checking the entire dorm to no avail.  Officer interviewed RP as well 
as several students in various dorms, all stated they had been approached by 
this individual.  Contacted Pizza Hut and received the name of the person 
responsible for promotions.  Placed a call to this person and advised her that 
if these subjects return they will be subject to arrest and to cease sending 
individuals to solicit on Skidmore Property. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00740 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - WEST BASEMENT FACING PEN 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: While checking residence halls, Officer found one basement door 
propped open.  Officer secured the door. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property           JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00745 
   Location:    DINING HALL - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called to report a CD case was left in the Dining Hall.  Officer 
brought the case to Campus Safety along with a book, also left there.  No 
identification on either items.  Both were tagged and placed in lost and found. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol ViolationJAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00749 
   Location:    PENFIELD HALL - ROOM                            030058 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP requests assistance with a loud party.  Disp. Officers who 
knocked on the door in question and were admitted entry.  Officers observed 15 
people inside the room with a beer pong table set up and several open 
containers of alcohol.  Room resident took responsibility for the alcohol and 
dumped it out at the Officers’ request.  Everyone present was advised of NYS 
Law as well as College Policy regarding the possession/consumption of alcohol 
by persons under age 21 and that a report of incident would be forwarded to 
proper College Authority.  
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00750 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - FRONT GLASS DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary:  RP found front door propped open with a rock.  The rock was 
removed and the building secured. 
 
DRUG LAW VIOLATION   221.05pl Unlawful PossJAN 25 2003-Saturday 03-01-25-00753 
   Location:    PENFIELD HALL - ROOM                            030059 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP found a suspicious odor while on patrol with staff person.  
Officer knocked on the door in question, was admitted entry by the occupant, 
and detected a strong odor of marijuana inside the room with a bong containing 
marijuana residue in plain sight as well as a container of alcohol.  The 
alcohol was poured out at the scene.  Occupant was identified as a student and 
took responsibility for the bong but denied ownership of the alcohol.  Student 
was advised of NYS Law as well as College Policy regarding the use/possession 
of illegal substances as well as the possession/consumption of alcohol by any 
persons under age 21 and that a report of incident would be forwarded to proper 
College Authority. 



Sunday, January 26, 2003 
 
DISORDERLY CONDUCT   240.20pl Causes Public IJAN 26 2003-Sunday 03-01-26-00756 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - REMOVED FROM BUILDING            030060 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports unwanted subject in lobby of Kimball Hall. Disp. Officer 
who reports the subject was observed entering a dorm room and did not stop at 
the Officer’s request.  Officer knocked on the door, which was reluctantly 
opened and the Officer admitted entry.  Subject was identified as a student and 
asked to leave the dorm as he does not live there and because he became 
agitated with Staff.  Student was escorted from Kimball Hall and advised not to 
return until the matter can be cleared up through Residential Life.   
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 26 2003-Sunday 03-01-26-00761 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - PROPPED DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports the front entrance door to McClellan was propped open 
with a stone.  The stone was removed and the building secured.  
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 26 2003-Sunday 03-01-26-00762 
   Location:    HOWE DORMITORY - NOISE DISTURBANCE              030061 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports while on patrol he noted loud music originating from a 
2nd floor room.  Officer reports finding the room door opened and observing loud 
music, a beer pong table, and numerous containers of alcohol with consumption 
occurring.  Officer identified all present as students with the occupant taking 
responsibility for the beer pong table.  All alcohol was confiscated and dumped 
out at the scene.  Officer advised all present of NYS Law as well as College 
Policy regarding the consumption/possession of alcohol by persons under age 21 
and that a report of incident would be forwarded to proper College Authority 
for further follow-up if necessary. 
 
COMPLAINTS    Miscellaneous Complaints       JAN 26 2003-Sunday 03-01-26-00776 
   Location:    ART CENTER - SKATEBOARDERS 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP states there are skateboarders on the covered entrance area to 
the Art building. Disp. Officer who reports warning the skateboarders off 
campus and not to return or be subject to arrest for trespass. 
 
CRIMINAL MISCHIEF   145.00/12 Pl Intentional/JAN 26 2003-Sunday 03-01-26-00777 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - DISCHARGED FIRE EXT.           030062 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP called stating someone had discharged a fire extinguisher under 
the door of his room during the night.  Disp. Officer who filed a report of 
incident.  Investigation continues. 
 
ACCIDENT    Property Damage Auto Accident    JAN 26 2003-Sunday 03-01-26-00784 
   Location:    WAIT ROADWAY - VEHICLE OFF ROAD                 030063 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports that she has slid off the road on Wait Hill.  Disp. 
Officer who reports damage to the vehicle.  Officer took photos at the scene.  
Matts towed the vehicle to a body shop. 
 
 



Sunday, January 26, 2003 Con’t. 
 
FIRE ALARM    Fire Alarm -- Other            JAN 26 2003-Sunday 03-01-26-00785 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - FIRE ALARM                     030064 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Received a fire alarm for McClellan.  Dispatched all Officers, 
Maintenance, and advised SSFD.  Officer reports a 3rd floor pull station 
activated the system for unknown reasons.  Believed to be a malicious act. 



Monday, January 27, 2003 
 
CRIMINAL MISCHIEF   145.00/12 Pl Intentional/JAN 27 2003-Monday 03-01-27-00809 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - FIRE EXT. DISCHARGED 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP reports unknown students discharged a fire extinguisher under 
the door of a 3rd floor room. Disp. Officer who filed a report of incident.  
Investigation continues. 
 
FIRE ALARM    Fire Alarm -- Other            JAN 27 2003-Monday 03-01-27-00810 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - FIRE EXT. DISCHARGED             030065 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: Received a fire alarm for Kimball Hall. Dispatched all Officers, 
Maintenance and advised SSFD.  Officers report person(s) unknown discharged two 
fire extinguishers on the 2nd floor with one being discharged into a room.  
Investigation continues. 
 
AGGRAVATED HARASSMEN   240.30/31pl MechanicalJAN 27 2003-Monday 03-01-27-00823 
   Location:    STARBUCK CENTER -                         030066 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP in Office at this time stating that on Friday she received 
several threatening phone calls.  Disp. Officer who filed a report.  Contacted 
SSPD who also filed a report.  Investigations continue. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor           JAN 27 2003-Monday 03-01-27-00824 
   Location:    TANG TEACHING MUSEUM - SECOND FLOOR             030067 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called stating there is a burning odor coming from the vents on 
the 2nd floor Office area.  Disp. Officer, Unit 10-Maintenance.  Cause of the 
odor was coming from some mechanical room equipment.  Maintenance rectified the 
situation. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 27 2003-Monday 03-01-27-00849 
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - FIELDHOUSE GYM- EXITS BLO       030068 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports that both emergency exits were blocked by portable goals 
in the Field House Gym.  The goals were removed. 



Tuesday, January 28, 2003 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00863 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - NORTH SIDE DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP found a door propped with a stone.  Stone was removed and the 
door secured. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00868 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - BASEMENT 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP found basement door ajar.  Officer secured the door. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00869 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - BASEMENT DOOR BY HOOP 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer found basement door propped with a rock.  The rock was 
removed and the door secured. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property            JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00877        
   Location:    SPORTS CENTER - MEN'S LOCKER ROOM 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP found pants with a wallet left in them in the men's locker room.  
The items were tagged, bagged, and placed in lost and found.  Owner contacted.  
ADDED:  Items were picked up by owner.  
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property            JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00881 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - BURGASS CAFE 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP has a found student ID in the Cyber Café.  Disp. Officer who 
picked up the ID, which was tagged, bagged, and placed in lost and found.  The 
owner was contacted and retrieved their ID. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property            JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00885 
   Location:    CASE CENTER GREENS - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed 
 
   Summary: RP turned in a Skidmore ID he found on Case Green.  The ID was 
placed in lost and found.  Email and phone message sent to Student that her ID 
is at Campus Safety.  ADDED: ID sent to Student via Campus Mail. 
 
ACCIDENT    Property Damage Auto Accident   JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00886 
   Location:    PALAMOUNTAIN LOT - EXTENSION LOT                030069 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called stating she has just slid into a vehicle parked in 
Palamountain lot.  Disp. Officer who filed a report of incident and who 
requests SSPD be called to take a report also.  Photos taken at the scene. 
 
ANIMALS    Animals -- All Types             JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00887 
   Location:    DANA - ROOM  
  Disposition:  Case Closed 
 
   Summary: RP called stating that there is a bat in Dana 384 and that it is 
contained.  Disp. Officer who reports he has captured and released the bat into 
the wild as there has been no known contact with it. 
 



Tuesday, January 28, 2003 Con’t. 
 
AGGRAVATED HARASSMEN   240.30/31pl MechanicaJAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00888 
   Location:    HOWE HALL - ROOM                                030070 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called stating she has been receiving prank calls and would like 
to speak with an Officer regarding tapping her phone. Disp. Officer who 
explained the procedure to RP and had her fill out a release form. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property            JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00892 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - FOUND PROPERTY 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports he found an ATM card in the machine in Case.  The card 
was placed in lost and found after being tagged and bagged. 
 
BURGLARY   140.20pl Burglary - No Force     JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00901 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - STOLEN PROPERTY                 030071 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP reports that he had property taken from his unlocked room.  
Disp. Officer who filed a report.  Investigation continues. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property            JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00910 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - FOUND PROPERTY 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP turned over a zippered case, which she found in Case Center.  
Item tagged, bagged, and placed in lost and found.  ADDED:  Owner claimed 
property.  A property receipt was filed out and signed. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor          JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00912 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - SUSPICIOUS ODOR                030073 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a strong odor of marijuana on the 2nd floor of McClellan.  
Disp. Officers who report knocking on the door in question, being allowed entry 
and detected a very strong odor of marijuana inside the room; however, there 
was nothing in plain sight.  Room resident denied using illegal substances but 
stated other who visited him had.  Resident was advised of NYS Law as well as 
College Policy regarding the use/possession of illegal substances and that a 
report of incident would be forwarded to proper College Authority. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Non CriminJAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00913 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - CASE GALLERY                      030074 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called to report alcohol in the Case Commons area.  Dispatched 
Officers who report locating an empty bottle of alcohol along with a case of 
soda.  Upon questioning, 4 students took responsibility for the alcohol and 
stated they were celebrating their art opening.  All were advised of College 
Policy prohibiting alcohol consumption at College events without proper 
licensing and notification forms.  All were advised a report of incident would 
be forwarded to proper College Authority. 



Tuesday, January 28, 2003 Con’t. 
 
ANIMALS    Animals -- All Types             JAN 28 2003-Tuesday 03-01-28-00939 
   Location:    PALAMOUNTAIN - BAT IN BUILDING                  030075 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reported a bat flying inside the building and has the animal 
contained. Officer and Facilities Services dispatched.  The bat was captured by 
RP who stated no contact was made with the bat.  The bat was removed from the 
building and returned to the wild. 



Wednesday, January 29, 2003 
 
ACCIDENT    Property Damage Auto Accident JAN 29 2003-Wednesday 03-01-29-00935 
   Location:    CASE CENTER LOT - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports person(s) unknown struck her vehicle, damaging it, while 
it was parked in Case Lot yesterday.  Disp. Officer who filed a report of 
incident and took photos of the damage. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY    Suspicious ActivityJAN 29 2003-Wednesday 03-01-29-00943 
   Location:    POST OFFICE - SUSPIOUS PACKAGE                  030076 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP received a suspicious package in the Skidmore Post Office 
delivered in the incoming mail. Officer advised and responded. Officer took 
control of the package and returned it to the Campus Safety Office for further 
investigation. 
 
LOST/MISSING PROPERT    Lost/Missing PropeJAN 29 2003-Wednesday 03-01-29-00946 
   Location:    CASE CENTER - 2ND FLOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP states she left her EXPERIENCE GEOMETRY textbook on the 2nd floor 
of Case Center yesterday and cannot locate it now.  If found, please contact 
Campus Safety at x5567. 
 
AGGRAVATED HARASSMEN   240.30/31pl MechaniJAN 29 2003-Wednesday 03-01-29-00947 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN HALL - ROOM                           030078 
  Disposition:  Case Pending. 
 
   Summary: RP reports receiving harassing telephone calls.  RP will stop by 
the Office to fill out a report in detail.  RP relayed the details of the 
incident.  All options were explained and it was decided to place a tap on the 
phone.  Investigation continues. 
 
SUSPICIOUS ODOR    Suspicious Odor        JAN 29 2003-Wednesday 03-01-29-00963 
   Location:    WILMARTH HALL -WILMARTH                         030080 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a strong odor coming from a 1st floor room.  Disp. 
Officers who report locating the source of the odor, knocked on the door, and 
after receiving no answer, keyed into the room.  Officers found the room empty 
of occupants at this time, a fan running, and a strong odor of marijuana.  
Officers found incense and a quantity of marijuana on the shelf in the room.  A 
note was left for the occupant to contact Campus Safety regarding this 
incident.  The incense and marijuana were confiscated at the scene. 
 
ACCIDENT    Accident -- Other             JAN 29 2003-Wednesday 03-01-29-00966 
   Location:    SCRIBNER VILLAGE - FELL ON ICE                  030081 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP in office to file an accident report as she slipped on ice 
earlier in the village.  An accident report and Campus Safety report were 
filled out. 



Thursday, January 30, 2003 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door               JAN 30 2003-Thursday 03-01-30-00978 
   Location:    MCCLELLAN DORMITORY - SECURED DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer secured propped door facing Case Lot. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property           JAN 30 2003-Thursday 03-01-30-00993 
   Location:    PALAMOUNTAIN LOT - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP brought in a wallet he found in Palamountain Lot.  Wallet was 
tagged, bagged, and placed in the lost and found.  Owner was sent an email that 
his wallet was found. 
 
BURGLARY   140.20pl Burglary - No Force    JAN 30 2003-Thursday 03-01-30-01002 
   Location:    WAIT HALL - ROOM                                030084 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP in Office at this time stating his wallet has been stolen out of 
his unlocked room.  Disp. Officer who filed a report of incident.  Student was 
advised to always lock his room when not in attendance. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property           JAN 30 2003-Thursday 03-01-30-01020 
   Location:    STARBUCK CENTER - FOUND ITEM 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP turned over item found outside of Starbuck Center.  Placed in 
lost and found. 
 
COMPLAINTS    Miscellaneous Complaints     JAN 30 2003-Thursday 03-01-30-01029 
   Location:    SKIDMORE HALL - COMPLAINT                       030085 
  Disposition:  Case Unfounded. 
 
   Summary: RP reports while on rounds she believes that she observed a student 
enter a room with a bong.  Disp. officer who reports call was unfounded. 
 
LIQUOR LAW VIOLATION   65 Abc  Law UnderageJAN 30 2003-Thursday 03-01-30-01030 
   Location:    WILMARTH HALL - POSSESSION OF ALCOHOL           030086 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP in the office to turn over alcohol, which he confiscated.  All 
alcohol was dumped out by Officer.  RP advised who had the alcohol and Officer 
filed a report of incident. 



Friday, January 31, 2003 
 
ACCIDENT    Accident -- Other                JAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01043 
   Location:    PERIMETER ROAD - CAR IN DITCH                   030087 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a vehicle is in the ditch on the Perimeter Road and SSPD 
is on the scene. Officer reports the vehicle was being pursued by SSPD as it 
was being operated at a high rate of speed.  The driver was identified as a 
Student and placed under arrest by SSPD.  Vehicle was towed from the scene by 
Matts. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01046 
   Location:    STARBUCK CENTER - YELLING 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports noise and yelling near Starbuck.  Disp. Officer who 
reports locating two students and asked that they keep it down.  Both complied 
without further incident. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01047 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - NORTH DOOR 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports finding the downstairs north door propped open.  The 
door was secured. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01049 
   Location:    JONSSON TOWER - ARGUMENT 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports an argument between two students.  Disp. Officer who 
reports no problems upon his arrival. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property             JAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01060 
   Location:    DINING HALL - 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: Officer turned in a key that was found in the Dining Hall.  Item 
was tagged, bagged, and placed in lost and found. 
 
ACCIDENT    Accident -- Other                JAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01062 
   Location:    RIDING STABLES - INDOOR ARENA                   030089 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called requesting an ambulance for a Student who has just fallen 
off of a horse injuring her back.  Disp. Officer and notified E911.  Student 
was transported to Saratoga ER for further medical evaluation. 
 
COLLEGE VIOLATION   Handbook Viol Violation OJAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01084 
   Location:    WAIT HALL - NOISE COMPLAINT                     030091 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports loud music on the 1st floor of Wait.  Disp. Officers who 
reports speaking with student and they agreed to turn down the music. 

Friday, January 31, 2003 Con’t. 
 
PROPPED DOOR    Propped Door                 JAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01088 
   Location:    KIMBALL HALL - PROPPED 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 



   Summary: RP found the front glass doors of Kimball propped.  Officer secured 
the door. 
 
FOUND PROPERTY    Found Property             JAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01093 
   Location:    BOLTON - FOUND PROPERTY 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP found a pizza delivery bag.  Item was tagged and placed in lost 
and found. 
 
AGGRAVATED HARASSMEN   240.30/31pl MechanicalJAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01094 
   Location:    SKIDMORE HALL - HARRASSING PHONE CALL           030093 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP called to report that her daughter received a strange phone call 
that frightened her.  RP would like an officer to check on her daughter.  She 
would also like to know what we would do to ensure her safety for the weekend.  
Disp. Officer who interviewed the student and explained all options available 
to her.  Student declined taking further action at this time. 
 
LIQUOR LAW VIOLATION   65 Abc  Law Underage PJAN 31 2003-Friday 03-01-31-01108 
   Location:    VILLAGE APARTMENTS - UNREGISTERED PARTY         030094 
  Disposition:  Case Closed. 
 
   Summary: RP reports a large unregistered party in the Village apartment.  
Disp. Officers who report observing 35 to 40 people inside the apartment with a 
large quantity of alcohol.  All non-residences were asked to leave and did so 
except for one student who was intoxicated.  This student became defensive, 
belligerent and refused to leave the area.  A fellow student convinced subject 
to leave the area.  The two apartment occupants present were interviewed and 
took responsibility for a small gathering but stated that people just kept 
coming and bringing alcohol.  Advised to contact Campus Safety in the future if 
their gathering got out of hand.  They were further advised of College Policy 
regarding unauthorized gatherings as well as NYS Law and College Policy 
regarding the consumption/possession of alcohol by persons under age 21 and 
that a report of incident would be forwarded to proper College Authority for 
further follow-up if necessary. 
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